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PRESIDENT LINSAY’S LAST REPORT 

 
The 2023-2024 year has been outstanding – full of 
impactful projects, meaningful collaborations and 
significant achievements.  Our efforts fostered 
community support and extended Rotary’s efforts to 
‘Create Hope in the World’’.  
 
To everyone who helped make the past year such a 
success, I am truly thankful. Ironically, I had been 
reluctant to take on the role of President. If I’d known it 
was going to be this much fun, I should have done it a 
long time ago. 
 
You can find a brief recap of some major Projects, 
Programs, Speakers, Events & Achievements from the 
End-of-Year Report at our Changeover inside this 
Bulletin.  Clearly, they reflect the club's dedication to 
service and community development. 
 
I can’t pick a highlight.  I’m just grateful we achieved a 
good balance between assisting our local community 
and local charities; supporting the international 
community; keeping members engaged; staying 
financially sound; and above all, having FUN! 
 
Thank you all for your amazing support and 
encouragement.  It has been an honour, pleasure and 
privilege to serve as your President. 
 
 
Cheers, 

Lindsay 
 
 
 
 
 

 
DIARY NOTES 

        JULY MEETINGS 
2nd, 09th & 16th 

First three Tuesdays of the 
month 

 
NEXT CLUB MEETING 

1257 
 

7am, 02 July 2024 
 

Induction of Suzette Coat 
 

 Heccies,  
31 Fisher St, Magill 

Club contact: Lindsay Davis 
 0415 453 101 

 

 



 

  

 

 
Here’s proof we live Rotary’s “People of Action” and “Service Above 

Self” mottoes. 
 

** MAJOR PROGRAMS AND PROJECTS 
Long before Regionalisation came along, Lindsay was a keen advocate for 
collaborating with other clubs AND for Rotary seeking some more 
high-profile activities.   So, he’s extremely proud of our Club’s role in 
Lift The Lid Walks, Defibrillators, Domestic Violence initiatives, and more – 
knowing the impact has been amplified by collaboration. It also means 
Rotary has a significant presence in some of the most important 
community concerns - taking actions that raise awareness, can save lives 

and do make a difference. 
 

But there was much more to this year. 
 

The Magill Sunrise Market continues to be the cornerstone of our community engagement 
and an excellent platform for charitable activities.  It’s such a great example of how to 
integrate social causes into community events. 
 
The Magill RSL Quiz Night was outright fun – and even better when we heard about the 
crucial support services our funds will assist. 
 
The Lift The Lid Walk helped raise mental health awareness in our community and 
contributed $10,000 to mental health research. 
 
We organised the installation of two Peace Poles, helping to spread the peace message 
among young minds locally whilst celebrating Rotary’s centenary in SA. 
 
We became a collection point for the DV Safe Phones as part of building our support for the 
Rotary Says No to Domestic Violence program. 
 
We continued to run a very warped but highly successful District Footy Tipping 
competition. 
 
We supported international initiatives like the Ukraine New Dawn project; a dental program 
for children in Cambodia and foresee many more opportunities to help with the education and 
health of children through our new connections into Lirhanzo Children's Village, 
Zimbabwe. 
 
We also had Operation Flinders, Science programs, Leadership Awards and much, much 
more. 
 
**MEETINGS AND GUEST SPEAKERS 
Club Meetings were diverse and fun. 
It included some new members telling us their story, often taking us to far-away places like 
Canada and Mexico.  We also had local identities like Justin Kahl from SAGE; Victoria 
Braithwaite from The Family Cook and Greg Champion telling us what he likes about football.   

EXTRACT FROM LINDSAY’S END OF YEAR REPORT  



 

  

We also were impressed by young people like Bernard Flynn, Molly Sweeney, Sebastian Cole      
and the recent science program students.  

 
There were many incredibly passionate speakers like Rosemary Cadden on her book 
“McDouall Stuart Hitches a Ride”; Shouwn Oosting on the “Acknowledgement to Country”; and 
who wasn’t touched by Elizabeth Backshall’s experience with epilepsy?   

 
Finally, let’s not forget the crazy fun bits, including setting a world record for the most people 
at a Rotary club meeting dancing the Macarena.   

 
**ACHIEVEMENTS AND RECOGNITIONS 
 

Membership Growth.  The many new members are contributing to the growth in our 
community impact.  We have welcomed John Flynn, Bruce, Alison, Erik, Monica, Betty, 
Alice and Godfrey, all of whom showed great enthusiasm and commitment to our 
projects. This influx reflects the club’s vibrant and welcoming culture.  

 
Community Recognition.  The award of a Paul Harris Fellowship to Meredith Burgess 
was a highlight, recognizing her outstanding community service that aligns with Rotary’s 
values. 

   
Personal Commitment.  We joined with ARH to celebrate Bet Gebert’s 20 years of 
dedicated service - a testament to the enduring commitment of our members to Rotary’s 
mission. 

 
** CONCLUSION 
If organised, loyal, dedicated and fun people are the benchmark for a successful club, the 
Rotary Club of Magill Sunrise was guaranteed to have an amazing year.   

 
Impactful projects and great initiatives have significantly benefited our community, the world 
and the future – all of which is entirely a reflection of our club's dedication to service and 
community.   

 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

  

                

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

A BIG THANK YOU TO TRACY, SUE & LARA 
FOR OUR CHANGEOVER “HIGH TEA”. 

 
IT WAS A WONDERFUL AFTERNOON AND 

ENJOYED BY ALL. 
 
 
 
 

OUR CHANGEOVER – 30JUN24  



 

  

 
 

ROTARIAN OF THE YEAR 
         (2023-2024) 

     ALISON LYNCH 
When the award is for Service Above Self, there are 
so many worthy candidates.  
However, Alison Lynch’s enthusiasm and willingness to help, stood out 
– earning her the Rotarian of the Year award for 2024. 

About 12 months ago, Alison decided that Magill Sunrise looked like an interesting club to join.  
But rather than be a passenger on the ‘Magill Sunrise express’, she contributed big time.  
Taking on the role of Sergeant meant there was nowhere to hide.  Keeping the President on 
track and on time at meetings was an even bigger challenge.  Contributing icebreakers and a 
quiz to every meeting, added to the fun.  And her ability to smile at everyone and appreciate 
everything is highly contagious.  

           Congratulations Alison. 
 

 

AVENUES OF SERVICE 
AWARD  

and  
HONORARY MEMBERSHIP 

 

   GRAHAM & ROBYN HOLCROFT 
 
 

 
 

 
PAUL HARRIS FELLOWSHIP AWARD 

 
IAN COAT 

 
Ian Coat’s support for The Rotary Foundation’s humanitarian and 
educational programs saw him recognised at the Changeover as a Paul 
Harris Fellow with five sapphires.  His gift will assist Rotary programs 
that advance world understanding, goodwill and peace; improve 

health; provide quality education; assist the environment; and help alleviate poverty. 
 
 

SPECIAL THANK-YOU 
 
Colin Hill has had a major involvement in the efficient and reliable running of our 
club over most of the past decade – along with a significant involvement in 
Youth Protection & Risk Management.  As Colin’s role changes next year, the 
Club expressed its appreciation for his long-term dedication to those important 
roles. 

AWARDS  



 

  

 
Thank you all for coming out on such a cold day to take part in our 
Changeover. Changeover is one of the most important events in the 
Rotary calendar, it gives us the opportunity to join with our family and 
friends to mark the end of a Rotary year and the beginning of a new one. 

It’s a time when members take time to reflect on what has been 
achieved, to honour the contributions of some outstanding people and 
celebrate the opportunities that Rotary membership presents. 
 
Over the past two years we have been extremely fortunate to have 
been led by Lindsay whose enthusiasm, dedication and unwavering 

commitment to the Rotary Club of Magill Sunrise has been nothing short of extraordinary. I 
would like to extend heartfelt thanks from the club and myself for all the hours 
he has put into making this a vibrant and dare I say the best Rotary Club, that 
it is today. 
 
I know I will fit into Lindsay’s shoes; I have big feet. Whether I can walk in them 
is another matter altogether, but I will give it my best shot.  
 
Looking back on our journey from 1996, I'm struck by the remarkable progress we've made 
together. From our early days which as many here today can attest, at times, had its 
challenges, but whether you've been a member since the beginning or have joined us along 
the way or been a volunteer at the market your collective efforts have been instrumental in 
shaping our club's identity and impact. You can all be proud of what you have achieved in 28 
years. 
 
At this stage it is my pleasure to introduce the people who will keep this club ticking along - 
the new Board of Directors.  
 
Director of Community and Immediate Past President Lindsay Davis 
Secretary       Simon Brewer 
Treasurer       Ian Coat 
Director of Administration     Colin Hill 
Director of Projects      Greg Schuetze 
Director of Progression     Alison Lynch 
Director of International Projects    Godfrey Sibanda 
Sergeant-at-Arms      Simon Brewer 
 
Thank you for entrusting me with this responsibility once again. I look forward to working 
alongside each of you as we strive to uphold the values and principles that define the essence 
of Rotary, and during the coming year let us see where The Magic of Rotary can lead us. 
 

 
ARE YOU THE MISSING PIECE? JOIN US 
AND DISCOVER THE MAGIC OF ROTARY 

 

INCOMING PRESIDENT – PAULINE HILL  



 

  

                      

                                 
 
Held annually in July, the Campbelltown Pizza Festival highlights some of the region’s best 
pizza and pasta restaurants. Participating pizza festival venues will be offering up pizza and 
pasta specials, and each venue will showcase South Australian entertainment. 
 
We have a reservation for the club at THE REZZ for Thursday 18th July at 6.30PM. This will be 
the first social event for the new Rotary year. Please let Alison know as soon as possible 
if you will be attending the pizza night and/or the Combined Service Club Dinner. 
 

 
COMBINED SERVICE CLUB DINNER 

 

 
 



 

  

 

  

 
 
 
 
  
  
 
 
 
 
 
                  
                                           
 

   
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO SUNETH – 1 JULY 

 

             HAVE A GREAT DAY       

2 JULY 2024 

$15.00 

BIRTHDAYS 



 

  

 
Tuesday 2 July  CLUB MEETING 1257 – 7AM 

 Heccies, 31 Fisher St, Magill 
 Induction of Suzette Coat 

 
   VETERANS LUNCH - 12 Noon 

    8 Lorne Avenue, Magill. 
 
Sunday 7 July   DISTRICT CHANGEOVER MORNING TEA – 10.00AM 
    Fogolar Furlan, 69 Briar Road, Felixstowe. $50 per head. 
 
Tuesday 9 July  CLUB MEETING 1258 – 7AM 

Heccies, 31 Fisher St, Magill 
“Behind the Badge” – Alice Josaf 
 

Wednesday 10 July  BOARD MEETING – 6PM for 6.30PM 
    “Dawn to Dusk Café” 67, Graves Street, Newton. 
 
Friday 12 July   MAGILL RSL SCHNITZEL NIGHT – 6.00PM 
    8 Lorne Avenue, Magill. 
 
Saturday 13 July  MARKET SET UP – Members Only 2.00PM 
 
Sunday 14 July  RCMS MARKET – 9AM-2.00PM 
    Campbelltown Memorial Oval 
 
Tuesday 16 July  CLUB MEETING 1259 – 7AM 

 Heccies, 31 Fisher St, Magill 
 

Thursday 18 July  CAMPBELLTOWN PIZZA FESTIVAL 
   “The Rezz” at 6.30pm. Please advise Alison of attendence.   

 
Tuesday 30 July   COMBINED SERVICES DINNER  6PM for 6.30PM 
    Marche Club, 49 Gorge Road, Paradise. $50.00pp. 
 
Sat 24 August   RC of LIGHTSVIEW QUIZ NIGHT 
    Details TBA 

 
 

 
               
 
 
 
 
 

To John, Anne and Di we hope you are all back on deck as soon as possible. 

DIARY DATES 

GET WELL SOON 



 

  

 
 
 

A BIG SHOUT OUT AND THANKS TO TASHLY 
CONSULTING FOR BEING OUR SECOND BRONZE 

SPONSOR FOR THE “LIFT THE LID WALK” TO HELP 
COMBAT MENTAL HEALTH ILLNESSES. 

 
If you need help this EOFY or any accounting advice call 

 8121-4424. 
 



 

  

 
 

Please check with the club before attending. 
Monday  
Campbelltown: 0407 724 699 - 6.30pm - San Giorgio Club, Henry St, Payneham 

Tuesday 
St Peters: 0493 281 503 - 6.15pm – Kensi Hotel, 23 Regent St, Kensington 

Kent Town: 0433 387 082 - 6.30pm - Lord Melbourne Hotel, 63 Melbourne St, North Adelaide 

Wednesdays 
Eastwood: 0416 367 289 
7.15am – 1st & 3rd Wednesday: Adelaide Royal Coach, 24 Dequetteville Tce, Kent Town 
 
Norwood: 0412 305 660 
6.30pm - 1st & 3rd Wednesdays: Kensi Hotel, 23 Regent St, Kensington 

Burnside: 0401 627 339 
6:30pm - 2nd & 4th Wednesdays: Kensi Hotel, 23 Regent St, Kensington 

Morialta: 0497 159 737 
6.30pm - Tower Hotel, Cnr St Bernards & Magill Rds, Magill 

In the spirit of reconciliation, the Rotary Club of Magill Sunrise 
acknowledges the Traditional Owners of the land where we serve 
the community, the Kaurna people of Tandanya, and we pay our 

respects to their Elders past and present. 

PRESIDENT 
Lindsay Davis 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SECRETARY 
Colin Hill 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CONTACT US 

MAGILL SUNRISE ROTARY CLUB 

P: 0415 453 101 (Lindsay Davis) | W: magillrotary.org.au  
E: magill@rotaryclub.org.au | FB: facebook.com/rotarymagill 
Editor: hpauline087@gmail.com (Pauline Hill) 

VOICE OF ROTARY 
facebook.com/voiceofrotary 

ROTARY DISTRICT 9510 
rotary9510.org 

 

MEETINGS FOR MAKEUPS 

http://www.magillrotary.org.au/
mailto:magill@rotaryclub.org.au
http://www.facebook.com/rotarymagill
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